Wahoo Music Boosters Minutes May 7th 2018

The May 7th Music Boosters meeting was held in the HS library and call to order by President Lana Robinson. A brief introduction of officers was given to those new to the group.

A motion to approve the March minuets was given by Stacey Barnes and 2nd by Sue DuBois. All were in favor to approve and motion was granted.

Mr. Smith Updates

Mr. Boe got engaged! Congratulations!

Several Wahoo students will be going on the Europe trip.

The Howard Hanson Museum will be donating \$300.

Numbers for 2018-19 school year...

41.8% of the HS student body will be participating in the music Department.

77 students signed up for band

93 students signed up for choir

End of the year notes...

Graduation went well.

Sydney Holdsworth received and "Outstanding" Award at Dist.

Music contest.

Update on Sousaphone

The school will pay for 1 sousaphone. Question was asked if the Boosters could buy the other. Sue DuBois suggested talking to the WPS foundation to see if an improvement grant could be Obtained to complete the purchase. Discussion was table until the next meeting.

Rescheduled concert will be as follows.

May 9th all 3 show choirs will perform as well as choir, band and Jazz band.

May 15th will be the Jr. High pops concert.

Wahoo Music Boosters Minutes May 7th 2018

Mr. Boe updates...

Rescheduled concert dates are May 9th (3 show choirs, choir,

Band, jazz band) and May 15th (middle school pops concert

Show choir auditions -

May 7th – middle school

May 8th – high school

Shrek updates –

Profit of approximately \$2000

1200 tickets sold

Nominations for Omaha Playhouse will come out soon

25 Scholarship applications were turned in for summer music camps.

It was decided that \$1271 raised from the scholarship fundraising, the Howard Hanson Museum donation, plus up to \$1250 from the Music Boosters would be put toward summer music camp scholarship applications.

A motion was made by Di Pfeiffer that all students that applied and attend a camp will get a \$100 scholarship. The motion was 2nd by Sue DuBois. All were in favor a motion was carried.

Election of officers by held. The Wahoo Music Boosters elected officers for the 2018-2019 school year are as follows.

President – Julie Scott

President-elect – Sue DuBois

Vice President – Stacey Barnes

Secretary – Kelli Mattson

Treasurer – Angela Olson

Treasurer-elect - Connie Edwards

Under President Julie Scott's direction, discussion was had about the purchase of 1 sousaphone for the band department. Connie Edwards made a motion that Wahoo Music Boosters will purchase 1 sousaphone. The motion was 2nd by Di Pfeiffer. All approved and motion was passed.

The next Music Booster meeting will be held Sept. 4th. Tony Barnes motions to adjourn the meeting and it was 2nd by Shane Taylor.

Wahoo Music Boosters Minutes May 7th 2018

Addendum: After the adjournment of the Music Booster meeting, Treasurer-Elect Connie Edwards stated she would prefer leading the Music Booster Fundraising Committee and President-elect Sue DuBois was interested in being Co-Treasurer with Angela Olson. After discussion with the Directors and since there were no other nominees for both positions, Sue DuBois was moved to Co-Treasurer and Connie Edwards is Chair of the Fundraising Committee. Sue DuBois will remain in the President-elect position initially.